
Assistant Commissioner Joe Angolia

Topic Sports Report

Sports Report

Sport Spring Individual Tennis

Positive Developments
and Highlights

This year's event would have not been possible without the
support of the University of Kentucky, Berea College and
Eastern Kentucky. We thank them for their willingness to host
our student-athletes and all their efforts in making the
tournament a success.

Championship
Update/Review

Conducting the event across three different sites created
logistical challenges for our office, as well as the coaches who
had participants at multiple sites. These issues were not a
surprise and should not be a problem in the future, as we expect
Shillito Park to be ready for competition in 2025.

Fiscal and Budget
Issues and Review
(attendance, etc.)

Competing at three different sites on the first day of the
individual/doubles tournament resulted in increased expenses
as additional officials and staff were needed to conduct the
event.


